STATE OF CONNECTICUT



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

March 21, 2019

Denise Sabo Northeast Site Solutions 4 Angela's Way Burlington, CT 06013

RE: **EM-T-MOBILE-113-190312 –** T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 74 Goodrich Lane, Portland, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Sabo:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a notice of intent to modify the above-referenced facility on March 12, 2019.

According to Section 16-50j-71 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, "...any modification, as defined in Section 16-50j-2a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, to an existing tower site, except as specified in Sections 16-50j-72 and 16-50j-88 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, may have a substantial adverse environmental effect."

Staff has reviewed this exempt modification request for completeness and has identified a deficiency in the request. The cover page states that the proposed generator would have a "220 gallon double walled self-contained tank with fuel sensor". However, this is inconsistent with the Construction Drawings and generator specification sheet which both indicate a 54 gallon fuel tank.

Therefore, the exempt modification request is incomplete at this time. The Council recommends that Northeast Site Solutions provide clarification on the capacity of the proposed generator's fuel tank and the relevant supporting documents, on or before April 19, 2019. If additional time is needed to gather the requested information, please submit a written request for an extension of time prior to April 19, 2019.

This notice of incompletion shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 60-day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153).

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 860-827-2951.

Sincerely,

Melanie Bachman Executive Director

MAB/IN/emr

c: The Honorable Susan S. Bransfield, First Selectman, Town of Portland Ashley Majorowski, Land Use Administrator, Town of Portland